
OVERTON HARRIERS & AC

AGM

THURSDAY 18th APRIL 2024

MINUTES

1. Apologies
John Hoare, Monique Van Nueten, Helen McMahon

2. Minutes of previous AGM

Last AGM was held on 18th May 2023. The minutes of last year’s AGM 
were accepted - proposed by Gareth Juliff, seconded by Stuart Searle.

3. Matters arising – no matters arising.

4. Chairman’s Report

John Hoare’s report was presented by Sarah McCann. A huge thanks to 
John for all of his incredible work over the years.

5. Treasurer’s Report - Gareth Juliff (Treasurer) presented the Treasurer’s 
report. We made a small loss this year. The Combe Gibbet race made a 
bit of a loss. Contributions were made to local food banks. Gareth 
reiterated the benefits of being a member of the Harriers, e.g. free cross 
country races, 3rd HRRL race free, paid coaching course for participants if 
they then help at sessions, free first aid courses, contributing to the big 
50th celebration. Also, there will be a freeze on membership fees for the 
foreseeable future. Gareth asked that members try and set up a 
quarterly standing order for £10 as this makes it much easier for the 
Treasurer.



6. Men’s Captain’s Report

Sean Holmes presented the Men’s Captain’s report.

7. Ladies Captain’s Report

Amy Jewell presented the Ladies Captain’s report.

8. Amendment to Club Constitution to read:-
“If you have an existing London Marathon place you are exempt from 
entering the Harriers London Marathon ballot for that same year.”

This was agreed: Proposed by Sean Holmes, seconded by Lucy Sykes

9. Election of Officers

Chair – Anna Vallis – proposed by Piers Puntan, seconded by Mark 
Dennison

Vice-Chair – Stuart Searle - proposed by Sean Holmes, seconded by Neil 
Martin

Secretary – Sarah McCann – proposed by Anna Vallis, seconded by Olivia 
Cox

Membership Secretary – Neil Martin – proposed by Sean Holmes, 
seconded by Martin Allen

Treasurer – Gareth Juliff - proposed by Olivia Cox, seconded by Chris 
Cocksburn

Men’s Captain – Sean Holmes - proposed by Stuart Searle, seconded by 
Amy Jewell

Ladies captain – Amy Jewell – proposed by Alice Ainsworth, seconded by 
Graeme Ridler

Mark Underwood – Communications Officer, proposed by Sean Holmes, 
seconded by Lucy Sykes 

Helen McMahon – proposed by Gareth Juliff, seconded by Amy Jewell



Olivia Cox – proposed by Anna Vallis, seconded by Alice Ainsworth

Charlie Duncombe – Men’s Vice Captain – proposed by Jasmine Kalton, 
seconded by Chris Cocksburn

Katie Brothers – Ladies Vice Captain – proposed by Lucy Sykes, seconded 
by Stuart Searle

John Hoare – proposed by Sean Holmes, seconded by Mark Dennison

Mark Dennison – proposed by Lauren Dennison, seconded by Sarah 
McCann

10.Any Other Business
10.1 Mark Dennison said a huge thank you to Keith Vallis for all of his 

hard work with the Juniors. We need more coaches!
10.2 Amy said that we are trying to organise a first aid session one 

night after training. If anyone is interested in this they should let a 
member of the Committee know. Lucy Sykes offered to assist with this.

Meeting ended at 21:24 pm


